
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

From the New President 
Of the Small Group Ministry Network 

 

Diana Dorroh, Baton Rouge, LA 
 

The Annual Meeting of the UU Small Group 
Ministry Network occurred in June at the Unitarian 
Universalist General Assembly in Portland, Oregon.  At 
the meeting, I was elected to serve as President of the UU 
Small Group Ministry Network. I am honored and excited to 
serve in this capacity.  You are all doing very important 
work for your own congregations and for the growth and 
health of our liberal religious movement.  The Network 
exists to support and enhance this work.  The Network was 
founded three years ago by Rev. Calvin Dame, Rev. M’ellen 
Kennedy and Peter Bowden.  Calvin has served as president 
since the Network started and his inspiration and hard work 
helped lay a solid foundation.  He provided consistent 
leadership over these years, established the connection that 
made our week-long workshops at Ferry Beach possible, 
wrote many of our excellent resource materials and so much 
more.  It is very humbling to follow him as president. We 
extend our gratitude to Calvin as he completes his time 
on the Board.  The other founding members, M’ellen and 
Peter, remain in staff roles.  At the Annual Meeting we also 
elected three wonderful new Board members: Mary Ann 
Terry, Anne Haynes, and Steve Becker (see their bios on 
page 2).  Susan Hollister, Walter LeFlore, and Rev.Helen 
Zidowecki continue to serve.  We wish to thank Rev. 
Marti Keller for two years of service, as she steps off the 
board this fall. 
 Also at General Assembly this year, I had the fun of 
spending some time in the Network’s booth in the Exhibit 
Hall.  It was very exciting to talk to so many people about 
their small group ministry programs.  I estimate that I talked 
to about seventy ministers and lay leaders.  Nobody was 
saying to me “This doesn’t work.  We tried it and it failed” 
or even “We want to start some groups and don’t know 
where to begin.”  Instead, we were hearing about healthy, 
vibrant programs and were being asked specific questions 
about how to make them better.  Questions like:  
“How should we train our facilitators?”  
“What should the role of the minister be?”  
“Where can I get some session materials?” and  
“What do we do with especially needy members?”   
It was invigorating being in the booth and engaging in these 
conversations. Our two workshops were also well attended.  
Susan Hollister, Treasurer, and I had to sit on the floor for 
the workshop entitled “Emerging Models of Small Group 
Ministry.” 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

Suggestions for Facilitators  
On Developing Relational Ground Rules  

For Small Group Ministry Groups 
 

Rev. M’ellen Kennedy, Bristol, VT 
 

One of the foundations of Small Group Ministry is 
that each group abides by a set of relational ground rules. 
The point of the ground rules is to help the group 
accomplish its goals of building friendships and deeper 
spiritual exploration or intimacy and ultimacy.   
 Wherever you find groups -- in the congregation, at 
work, or in the community -- it’s a given that groups have 
rules. Quite often, the rules are unstated or implicit, but 
they still exist and influence the dynamics of the group.   
In Small Group Ministry we aim for explicit and overt 
ground rules.  There are many problems that result from 
implicit and covert rules.   
 

Implicit or Covert Rules Lead To: 
* An “in group” versus an “out group” 
* Anxiety for those in the “out group” 
* An unwelcoming environment especially for newcomers 
* Control of the group by the “in group”, usually 

unintentional 
* Lower level of comfort, participation and risk taking 
* Lower level of shared leadership 
* Less likelihood of accomplishing the purposes of intimacy 

and ultimacy 
 

By contrast, explicit and overt ground rules create a 
more open, relaxed and friendly environment.   
 

The Benefit and Value of Explicit and Overt Ground 
Rules 

* Everyone is in the know 
* Increases comfort level 
* Creates safe environment for deeper sharing 
* Newcomers integrate more easily and quickly 
* Shared leadership is encouraged 
* Higher level of participation 
* More dynamic and vital groups 
* We learn how to create community together 
* More likelihood of accomplishing the purposes of 

intimacy and ultimacy 
 

One approach to developing ground rules is to have 
each group come up with its own ground rules.  Members 
are much more involved and have a sense of ownership 
when they do this important work themselves.  The 
process helps to build shared leadership and dynamic 
groups.  Members are much more likely to understand and  

(Continued on page 4) 
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From the New Network President 
By Diana Dorroh (Continued from page 1) 

 

 In July 2007, The Unitarian Universalist 
Association notified the Network that we are no longer 
an affiliate of the UUA.  We are not alone.  Only four re-
applications out of about seventy were approved.  We have 
been working with the UUA Board and Staff to design a new 
working relationship.  We’ll keep you posted on the results, 
but it looks very promising. 

In September, the Board held our annual two-
day retreat in Devon, Pennsylvania hosted by Mainline 
Unitarian Church and Susan Hollister.  Thanks to the 
leaders of Mainline Unitarian Church for their gracious 
welcoming of our group.  All of our Board members and one 
staff member, M’ellen Kennedy, attended.  It was an intense 
and productive experience, as we addressed the 
organizational issues of a three-year old organization.  We 
elected officers: Steve Becker, Vice-President, Helen 
Zidowecki, Secretary, and Susan Hollister, Treasurer.  
We set goals and made plans to execute them.  Many of 
our goals are institutional:  

 

* Creating a workable relationship with the UUA;  
* Completing the work to get our 501c3 status; 
* Establishing a workable process for interrelatedness of our 

membership, web site, CG News and the Quarterly;  
* Improving professional working relationships with staff;  
* Developing a comprehensive data base of our 

constituency; and  
* Fully funding our goals.   
We also planned to:  
* Continue the “District Initiative,” which consists of 

working within the targeted districts to promote SGM; 
* Ensure that quality workshops and conferences are 

offered;  
* Offer a national comprehensive small group ministry 

conference. 
 

 In summary, the challenge for the UU Small Group 
Ministry Network Board is to strengthen and improve the 
Network organization, and its relationship with the UUA, 
while continuing to offer conferences, training sessions and 
a presence at General Assembly.  It’s a tall order and may 
take more than one year.   

The rest of the Board, the staff and I continue to 
need your help and support to build on the foundation 
we’ve established in our first three years.  The most 
concrete form of assistance you can give is to become a 
member or supporter.  If you’re not yet a member, 
considering joining the Network (see back page for details). 
In addition, there are volunteer opportunities on several 
committees including the Education and Conference 
Committee, the Membership Committee and the Fundraising 
Committee.  I’m looking forward to working with and 
serving you in continuing to build a strong small group 
ministry movement. 

 

Welcome New Board Members! 
 

We are delighted to welcome three new members to 
the Board of the UU Small Group Ministry Network.  They 
were elected to the Board in June at the Network’s Annual 
Meeting in Portland, OR.  Biographies of other Board 
members may be found on-line at 
www.smallgroupministry.net.  

 

Steve Becker, Seattle, WA 
Steve is enjoying serving on the Board from 

Seattle, Washington, as a member of the University 
Unitarian Church. A lifelong Unitarian, Steve brings over 
ten years of experience as an Adult Religious Education 
teacher, Social Justice activist, and membership trainer. 
Most recently, he has served at the East Shore Unitarian 
Church as the Chair of their Membership Committee. He has 
belonged to a Covenant Circle for four years while at East 
Shore, where he has developed new session topics and 
helped facilitate one of the groups.  
 

Anne Haynes, Bloomington, IN 
Anne has been a Unitarian Universalist and a 

member of the UU Church of Bloomington, Indiana since 
1981. She has held various lay leadership positions there, 
including congregational President. She and her husband 
Chris participated in the Small Group Ministry week at Ferry 
Beach in 2005.  For the last two years they were involved in 
starting the Chalice Circles program in their congregation. 
Anne first experienced small group ministry as a member of 
an Evensong group, and passionately believes small group 
ministry meets many needs for our congregants and 
congregational life. She served as co-chair of the small 
group ministry implementation committee at UUCB. Anne 
now serves as a member of the executive team at UUCB and 
is looking forward to the church’s second year of Chalice 
Circles. She also facilitates one of the groups.  
 

Mary Ann Terry, Isle of Palms, SC  
MaryAnn is enthusiastic about Small Group 

Ministry.  She is an active lay leader at the Unitarian Church 
in Charleston, South Carolina where she serves as 
coordinator of Connecting Circles (their name for SGM) 
where, among other things, she helps train group facilitators.  
She participated in the Small Group Ministry Week at Ferry 
Beach in Saco, Maine in 2005.  She spends her summers in 
New Hampshire where she attends the Star King UU 
Fellowship in Plymouth.  She is pleased to be serving on the 
Board, helping promote Small Group Ministry in our 
movement.   

 
ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 

Leaders aren't born they are made. And they are 
made just like anything else, through hard work. 
And that's the price we'll have to pay to achieve 
that goal, or any goal.  ~ Vince Lombardi 

 
ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 
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The UU Small Group Ministry Network 
(UUSGM Network) 

Our Mission: 
"To help create healthy congregations and 

a vital Unitarian Universalist movement 
by promoting and supporting  

Small Group Ministry." 
 

The UU Small Group Ministry Network is a 
membership-based organization.  The purpose of the 
Network is to support small group ministry and related 
shared ministry models in Unitarian Universalist 
congregations through developing new resources, 
networking and training opportunities.  

 

 

Joining the Network 
For info on joining and benefits of membership, 

see the back page of this Quarterly, 
 or visit www.smallgroupministry.net 

Time to renew? Check your mailing label. 
 

 

Board & Staff 
Diana Dorroh, President 
Steve Becker, Vice President 
Rev. Helen Zidowecki, Secretary 
Susan Hollister, Treasurer 
Anne Haynes 
Walter LeFlore 
Mary Ann Terry 
Advisory Board  Co-Coordinators 
Rev. Bob Hill   Peter Bowden 
Rev. Glenn Turner  M’ellen Kennedy 

 
 

 

District Connections 
For Small Group Ministry  

 

The UU Small Group Ministry Network is working 
on establishing connections in each of our districts to 
promote Small Group Ministry throughout our liberal 
religious movement.  Offering workshops and information 
tables at the annual district meetings is one avenue for doing 
this.  If you would like to help in this effort, please contact 
M’ellen Kennedy at mellen@smallgroupministry.net.   

 

The UUSGM Quarterly 
Editor: M’ellen Kennedy 

The UUSGM Quarterly provides information, explores 
issues and shares resources on Small Group Ministry or 
Covenant Groups. It is funded primarily by our members 
like you. Do you have a SGM experience to share, or a 
testimonial, or an exciting aspect of the SGM program in 
your congregation? Please send your submissions, your 
ideas and requests for topics to 
mellen@smallgroupministry.net.  

Stay in the Loop! 
Subscribe to Covenant Group News 

Covenant Group News is a free electronic 
newsletter on Small Group Ministry and Covenant Groups 
read by 1300 forward-looking Unitarian Universalists. 
CGNews is edited by Peter Freedman Bowden and 
distributed by the UU Small Group Ministry Network. 
Topics covered in recent issues are: Using small groups in 
coffee hour to welcome TIME reading guests; Soliciting 
stories on how small groups help congregations through 
times of stress and trauma.  

To submit your ideas for future topics, contact 
peter@smallgroupministry.net.  To subscribe send an email 
with the word “subscribe” in the subject line to  
Cgnews-request@smallgroupministry.net 

 
 

 

What Is 
Small Group Ministry? 
 

Small Group Ministry (SGM) or 
Covenant Groups are revitalizing our 
congregations.  The groups provide an 
opportunity for community building and spiritual 
exploration for their members.  The groups serve 
both newcomers and “old-timers” in our 
congregations who may not yet have found a way 
to connect deeply in our congregations.   

In recent years, many Unitarian 
Universalist congregations have started Small 
Group Ministry Programs.  A typical group has 
about ten members, is guided by a trained 
facilitator, meets at least once a month and 
creates and abides by a covenant or set of 
ground rules.  Facilitators usually meet regularly 
for ongoing support and training. 

The group meeting format includes a 
time for centering, an opening reading, a check-
in, usually a discussion of a topic agreed on by 
members, thought-provoking questions, check-
out and a closing. Each group develops a way to 
welcome new members, stays connected with the 
larger congregation, and participates occasionally 
in service projects to benefit the congregation 
and/ or the larger community.  The kinds of topics 
that groups explore are far ranging and are 
usually tailored to the interests of participants.  
Small Group Ministry is creating new 
opportunities for connection, growth and 
depth for our visitors and members.   

Written by M’ellen Kennedy 
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Developing Relational Ground Rules  
Rev. M’ellen Kennedy (Continued from page 1) 

 

thus abide by the ground rules if they develop them 
themselves.  Engaging in this process also helps members 
learn the art of community building. 

When a new group is formed, you can develop 
ground rules together with the other members by 
spending time on the task in the first meeting or an early 
meeting.  You can ask the group something like, “What 
understandings or ground rules do you need to feel 
comfortable enough to accomplish our goals of intimacy and 
ultimacy in this group?”  Then you write on a flip chart the 
items that are suggested as ground rules by members 
(including your own items).  Discuss each item and clarify 
or refine as needed.  It’s crucial that everyone understands 
each item and that everyone is on board.  Keep it as simple 
as possible.  If the list that the group members generate goes 
beyond one page, that may be too much for folks to recall 
and abide by with ease.  Try also to be concrete.  For 
example a ground rule to “be polite” may be too vague.  On 
the other hand, “One person speak at a time” is concrete.  

Below is a list of items that are likely to come up 
when you do the exercise of developing ground rules 
together.  When you do this exercise in your group, if 
something important is omitted, you can suggest adding it.   

Sample List of Ground Rules 
To accomplish our goals of intimacy and ultimacy, 

we’ll do our best to: 
* Respect the right to pass.  (That is you can opt not to speak 

or participate in any part of the meeting).   
* Listen deeply and respectfully. 
* Have one person speak at a time.  
* Don’t interrupt, unless it’s for a process comment (i.e. “I 

can’t hear you.” or “Please explain that term.”). 
* Start and end on time. 
* Share the privilege and responsibility of helping the group 

to function well. 
* Share the time fairly. 
* Respect confidentiality: What is said in the group stays in 

the group.  You can talk about your own stuff out of 
the group. 

* Speak from your own experience (use “I” statements). 
* Don’t giving advice.  We’re not here to “fix” others. 
* Make our best effort to attend each meeting, (Or other 

clear understanding about attendance). 
* If something doesn’t suit you, speak up. 

It’s crucial that the ground rules are a living 
document and not just something tucked away 
somewhere in the archives.  Once the group is finished 
with the exercise of drawing up the ground rules, you may 
say something like, “Let’s try these for several meetings and 
see how it feels.  Let’s revisit them in a few months.”   

The ground rules need to change as the needs of 
the group change.  It’s helpful to write up the list of items 
recorded on the flipchart and provide a copy for each 

 (Continued in right hand column on this page) 

Need Sessions for Your Groups? 
 

Did you know that you can find and download 
Small Group Ministry Sessions from our web site, 
www.smallgroupministry.net?  This is one of the top 
resources for which people access our site.  SGM Network 
Coordinator, Peter Bowden, maintains the web site.  Small 
Group Ministry enthusiasts from all over the country 
contribute to the web site.  A session (in case you’re not 
familiar with the term) is a short (usually one page) handout 
on a specific topic with the necessary opening, readings, 
questions and closing.  A session is used as a guide and a 
springboard for discussion in most SGM Programs.  
Using these on-line sessions can make supporting and 
managing your small group ministry program so much 
easier.  Here are some of the sessions currently posted:  

 

* Listening  * Creating Paradise 
* Truth  * Belonging In Community 
* Fear  * Engaging Our Theological Diversity 
* Adversity * To Live Deliberately 
* Humor  * Beyond the Word “God” 
* Worship * On Following Your Bliss 
* Poetry  * Global Warming 
* Self Esteem * Sweet Bird of Paradox 
* Gossip  * The Seven UU Principles  
* Service * A Series on Radical Hospitality 
 

There are 24 sessions on a variety of topics by Rev. Glen 
Turner, and sessions have been contributed by lay and 
professional leaders from far and wide including from 
Monterey, CA, Olney, MD, Atlanta, GA, RI and more.   

Do you have some great sessions that You’d like 
to share?  Your sessions could be a big help to others 
doing this work.  Wouldn’t it be great if every congregation 
doing Small Group Ministry contributed one session a year?  
If you’d like to submit a session, please email Peter 
Bowden at peter@smallgroupministry.net. Send the session 
as MS Word, RTF, Simple Text or PDF files. Please include 
your name, congregation, and city and state.  Thanks for 
helping this grass roots movement flourish!  

 

Developing Ground Rules  (continued from left) 
member at the next meeting.  Go over the list again at the 
next meeting.  At the next few meetings after that, review 
the ground rules again briefly.  Review the ground rules 
ANY TIME THERE IS A NEW MEMBER.  Revise them 
as needed to accommodate new members and to get the real 
support and consent of each new member.   

After the ground rules have been established, in 
order to maintain a healthy group, it’s a good idea to review 
the ground rules periodically – in about three months for 
a new group or about every six months for an ongoing 
group.  (For more info on a “Regular Group Health Check-
up” see the article in the Fall ’06 Issue of this Quarterly, 
available on-line at smallgroupministry.net).) 

 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 

The wise restraints the make men free.  
Marcel Proust 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 
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Tips for Facilitators 
 

Mary Ann Terry, Isle of Palms, SC 
 

No matter what your church calls small group 
meetings, -- be it Chalice Groups, Covenant Groups or 
Connecting Circles -- there is a special magic to an effective 
meeting. It may be experienced as a feeling of integrity, a 
glint in the eye, an aha, a new respect for a fellow member, a 
reflective quietness, or just a plain “that makes sense to me.”  
It brings a joy that makes you feel good that you came to 
the meeting that day.  It is not magic – not that I want to 
take away from the holy spirit (please notice no caps.)  The 
working of a facilitator who knows his/her craft can 
enhance the effectiveness of a meeting.  As more and more 
small groups are sharing the leadership of our meetings, I 
would like to offer a few tips to the “new emerging 
facilitators.” 
 In our church in Charleston, SC we offered a 
facilitators’ training at the beginning of the church year 
in October and we’ll offer it again in January.  It includes 
a potluck supper with all members attending, a fun get-
acquainted game, a review of our guidelines, a time for 
revising the guidelines, some role-playing, and a question 
and answer time.  Here are some tips we include in our 
facilitator training. 
 

Tip#1 Review ground rules for your groups.   
The ground rules are to add to the integrity of the meeting 
and not to stand in the way of the flow of the meeting.  They 
may include items such as: respecting confidentiality, having 
only one person speak at a time, no advice giving, staying on 
the topic, and beginning and ending on time.  They are key 
for an effective meeting.  The facilitator can help keep 
members on the “path”.  A facilitator can say, “I think it’s 
time to remember one of our ground rules…(stating the rule 
kindly).  Does that help us get back on track?” 
 

Tip#2 Members sharing their stories of grappling with a 
concept, feeling or experience, are important.   
The most significant factor for success among our folks is 
providing a place where they can explore and express their 
thoughts, feelings, concepts and life stories in a secure 
environment of listeners. This develops in the group as it 
grows in security, trust, caring and friendship.  Sometimes if 
these stories get off-topic or long, the facilitator may need to 
decide whether to intercede.  An important part of 
facilitating is to be sensitive and to able to decide when a 
story is no longer appropriate.   The facilitator can start by 
saying, “Sorry to interrupt you, John, we probably need you 
to finish this story.” 
 

Tip#3 You are in charge but you are not in charge.   
Your job is to empower others.  Strive to encourage 
discussion and sharing among group members.  Start the 
meeting with a welcome.  Be at ease and open.  Be mindful 
that for that session, you are the responsible person in 
leading the group “as you would wish to be led.”  Watch the 
timing for check-in (usually two minutes per person), and 

have some thoughts to share yourself when the occasion 
presents itself.  Your job is to encourage others to speak.  
Leave enough time for a closing.  You need not end the 
meeting with a great summation.  The chosen closing words 
will do.  The purpose of the meeting is to encourage each of 
us in our own spiritual journey. 
 

 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 
 

If your actions inspire others to dream more,  
learn more, do more and become more, 

you are a leader. 
John Quincy Adams 

 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 
 

Need Help with Your Youth Group? 
Youth SGM Resource Available 

Commissioned by the UUSGM Network 
Written by the Rev. Helen Zidowecki 

 

The Small Group Ministry format has been used 
effectively with Youth to create powerful group experiences. 
Drawing on her years of experience working directly 
with Youth, Helen Zidowecki has created “Small Group 
Ministry with Youth”, a useful booklet for those wanting 
concrete help.  This resource includes a session for 
facilitators, and discussion and session plans for The Five 
Steps to Building Community and Six Components of a 
Balanced Youth Program.  A total of 25 session plans are 
included.  The resource costs $25 plus $5 shipping and 
handling.  All proceeds from this resource, in excess of 
development cost, go to support the ministry of the UUSGM 
Network. You can order the resource on-line at 
smallgroupministry.net or contact Susan Hollister at 
sbhollister@juno.com 

 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 

Starting a Revolution: Roots of the 
Small Group Ministry Movement 

An Audio Interview with Rev. Glenn Turner  
Peter Bowden, UU PLANET 

 

Rev. Glenn Turner who retired from ministry a few 
years ago, was one of the original leaders in the UU small 
group ministry movement.  This CD is an oral history, 70 
minute interview of Glenn conducted by Peter Bowden. This 
is a great starting point for those of you interested in getting 
to know more about our SGM movement’s history.  Glenn 
shares his experiences with small groups and working with 
facilitators, and his thoughts on where all of this is going.  
The interview is divided into fifteen tracks.  You may listen 
to samples of each track and order the audio CD at 
www.smallgroupminsitry.net.  

 
 
 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 
 

The very essence of leadership 
is that you have to have a vision.  Theodore Hesburgh 

 
 

ΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠΠ 



UU Small Group Ministry Network Quarterly     Fall, 2007      Page 6 

Enhance Your 
Small Group Ministry Program 

With A Local or Regional Training 
 

Congregations with existing Small Group Ministry 
Programs often find that they periodically need a “tune up” 
to keep the vision of SGM alive and to continue offering 
high-quality training for successive generations of 
facilitators.  In addition, congregations starting a new 
program or re-starting a dormant program often desire 
encouragement and assistance from experienced leaders in 
the movement.  Do these needs resonate with your 
experience?  If so, consider hosting a regional or local SGM 
conference.   

A regional workshop gives the perfect 
opportunity for congregations in a given geographic area 
to get together, to receive training and guidance from 
experienced old-timers and experts, and to hear about 
each other’s program successes, challenges and ideas.  

The UU Small Group Ministry Network helps local 
leaders plan such conferences tailored to the current needs of 
the congregation(s) attending.  Following is a comment from 
an attendees at a workshop at First Congregational Unitarian 
Church, Concord, NH, Fall 2007. 
 

“The workshop was utterly amazing -- 
informative, helpful, and inspiring! I am so 
grateful to you for offering the workshop, and 
look forward to spreading the word and the 
concepts. SGM has such great potential to 
strengthen, and deepen, the relationships and 
spirituality, in our congregation. Thank you, 
thank you, many times over.”  

 
 

To explore the possibility of a local or regional 
conference in your area, please contact us at 

conferences@smallgroupministry.net. 
 

Beyond The Basics: 
A Gathering and Training for  

Leaders of Mature Small Group 
Ministry Programs 

 

February 23, 2008, 10 AM-4 PM 
First Universalist Chapel Society 

Woodstock, VT 
 

This workshop is aimed at lay and professional 
leaders working with functioning SGM programs -- that is 
programs that have been in existence for at least a year.  It 
will be an opportunity to gather for mutual support, in depth 
sharing and advanced training.  Registrants will be asked to 
bring materials to share from the successes and challenges of 
their programs.  For more info contact M’ellen Kennedy at 
mellenken@aol.com. 

 

Small Group Ministry 
At General Assembly 

June 25-29, 2008 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida  

For more info, visit uua.org 

The UU Small Group Ministry Network will present the 
following workshop at General Assembly this year.  In 
addition, we hope to offer a booth in the Exhibit Hall. 

Strategies and Solutions 
For Small Group Ministry Challenges 

Many congregations are using Small Group Ministry to meet 
the needs for intimacy and spiritual growth.  We will provide 
strategies to successfully run programs to prevent and avoid 
common pitfalls.  We’ll focus particularly on handling 
“extra grace needed” members, and hidden cultural biases 
that can limit program effectiveness.  

 

 

Building and Sustaining 
A Strong Small Group Ministry Program 
Saturday, January 12, 2008, 9:30 AM-4 PM 

Snow date: Saturday January 19. 
Northshore Unitarian Universalist Church, Danvers, MA 

This workshop is for both those staring new 
programs and those with existing programs. The following 
topics will be covered: the power and purpose of Small 
Group Ministry; the essential components of a Small Group 
Ministry program; addressing common challenges in an 
SGM program; developing shared leadership within a small 
group; development stages or facilitators and groups; 
handling group difficulties; and a hands-on experience in an 
actual small group.   

The workshop leader is the Rev. Dr. M'ellen 
Kennedy, a UU community minister and community 
psychologist with over 20 years experience training lay and 
professionals leaders. The cost of the workshop is $40 for 
one member of a church to attend and $35 for each 
additional person from the same church. Lunch is included.  
For more info contact Judy Putnam of the Northshore UU 
Church (judyputnam@comcast.net).  
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3133 Goshen Road 
Newton Square, PA  19073 

Fall, 2007 
Dear Small Group Ministry Friends, 
 

We are writing to you on behalf of the Unitarian Universalist Small Group 
Ministry Network because we all share a common passion: making our congregations 
healthier and happier through Small Group Ministries or Covenant Groups. 

 

The mission of the Network is “to help create healthy congregations and a vital 
Unitarian Universalist movement by promoting and supporting Small Group Ministry.”  
We do that by developing new resources, training leaders, and providing opportunities 
for small group participants to get together and share experiences. Our website has a 
wealth of free, practical resources such as session plans, event listings, the monthly 
Covenant Group e-Newsletter, and the SGM Quarterly journal. Please visit us at 
www.smallgroupministry.net. 
 

In the three years since it was founded, the Network has developed a reputation 
for excellent workshops and materials.  The producers of the UU “Lay Leader Drive 
Time Essays 2” named the Network as one of the top ten resources for Unitarian 
Universalist congregations. The Network was initially funded by the Fund for Unitarian 
Universalism, but we receive no other Association funding. Most of those doing the 
work of the Network are volunteers.  Support for this important ministry has to come 
from gifts, and individual and congregational memberships.  
 

Now we need to ask for your help.  We know that many of you take a special 
collection monthly in support of various causes.  Many of you also hold an annual 
Small Group Ministry Sunday in which you recognize and honor the facilitators and 
participants who make up your small groups.  (If you don¹t do that now, we hope you 
will consider scheduling such a Sunday program.) Our request is that you pass an 
open plate for contributions to the small group ministry program, yours and ours, 
during your Small Group Ministry Sundays.  We ask that you forward part of that 
collection to the UU Small Group Ministry Network so that we may continue to help 
congregations start Small Group Ministry programs and to support these programs 
where they are already helping our congregations expand and deepen.  

 

All of us associated with the Network appreciate deeply your continued 
leadership in the Small Group Ministry movement. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
  

Rev. Glenn Turner, 
Rev. Robert L. Hill, 
The Advisory Board of the U. U. Small Group Ministry Network



 
 

Time To Renew?  
Check Your Mailing Label! 

 

Do You Want  
to Subscribe to this Quarterly? 

 

Become a Member of 
The UU Small Group Ministry Network! 

Individual:     $40US Annually  (1 copy of Quarterly) 
Congregation: $100US Annually  (6 copies of Quarterly) 
 

We need your donation beyond your annual membership fee 
to make our larger efforts possible -- such as research and 
development of resources. 
 

Additional Donation:   $100  $250  $500   $________ 
   Total Enclosed:  $________ 
Name _____________________________________ 
Address_____________________________________ 
 _____________________________________ 
Congregation ________________________________ 
District  _____________________________________ 
Phone _____________________________________ 
Email     ____________________________________ 
Please complete the form above and mail with your check 
made out to “UU SGM Network” to the UU SGM Network, 
Attn: Susan Hollister, 3313 Goshen Road, Newton Square, PA 
19073. 
You can also join and renew on-line: smallgroupministry.net 

 

 
 
UU Small Group Ministry Network 
3313 Goshen Road 
Newton Square, PA  19073 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Benefits of Membership 
 

1.Experiencing the joy of helping our grassroots Small 
Group Ministry movement flourish!  
 
2. Getting the SGM Quarterly mailed to your home or 
congregation four times each year.  
 
3. Receiving registration discounts when you attend UU 
SGM Network sponsored events. 
 
4. Receiving assistance when you plan and offer a 
regional small group ministry event. 
 
5. Participating as a voting member in the UUSGM  

Network Annual Meeting at General Assembly. 
 

 

Please Consider Giving a Gift to the Network. 
To continue developing excellent resources to 

promote and enhance this movement,  
we need your support.  

 
 

 
 

The UUSGM Quarterly 
Editor: M’ellen Kennedy 

 

Please let us know what topic would you like to see 
covered in feature articles in future issues. 

 

 


